## AVON PARK AND RECREATION COMMISSION

Commissioners: Carl Fischer, Chairman

Barbara Littlefield, Vice -Chairwoman

Ben Chapman, Stephen McCarthy, Dan Hart

## MAY 22, 2018

Avon Park and Recreation Commission met at 6:30 with members Carl Fischer, Ben Chapman and Barbara Littlefield present.

Minutes from the April 4<sup>th</sup>, May 8<sup>th</sup> and May 15<sup>th</sup> meetings were reviewed and accepted with corrections.

The board reviewed an application from Jessie Delorey for the P&R board secretary position. Barbara moved that the board recommend Jessie Delorey to the Board of Selectmen for the position of Park and Recreation secretary. Ben 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion with all members in favor.

Reorganizing the board was postponed until we have a full board present.

## FIELDS/PLAYGROUNDS

Dan is working on getting the needed parts for Miller Tracy playground.

The chalk and conditioner Carl ordered has been delivered. He will advise Little League and the high school Athletic Director to use the conditioner rather then quick dry.

The board reviewed a complaint from a resident that they feel the tennis courts are unsafe due to the frost heaves. The resident also asked when will the nets be going up. Nets have not been put up due to the posts needing to be repaired. The board reviewed a price quote from New England Seal coating of \$3,000.00 to reset the pair of posts. The quote includes parts and labor. The tennis court asphalt surface also needs to be done.

## **SUMMER PROGRAM**

The first signup for the SP will be on June 5<sup>th</sup>. There also will be signup's on June 7<sup>th</sup> and June 23<sup>rd</sup>. The town accountant emailed Carl stating that she was unable to process our petty cash request for the SP. Carl will find out how we should be requesting petty cash.

Our next scheduled meeting will be on June 12th.

Respectfully submitted,

Carol Geary, Secretary

Avon Park and Recreation Commission

TOWN OF AVOID